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I was very fortunate to be awarded the Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis travel fellowship to attend the 19th International Colloquium on Lung and Airway Fibrosis (ICLAF) in September 2016.
This conference focuses solely on fibrosing diseases of lung, places are limited and it is only held every 2 years. My research is focused on developing human models of fibrosis to assess novel therapies for the treatment of Idiopathic Pulmonary Fibrosis and I was therefore delighted when I was invited to attend to present my work and have the opportunity to expand my knowledge in this research field. 
The conference was held in the heart of Dublin in the beautiful grounds of Dublin castle which dates back to the 13th century and has functioned as a military fortress, a prison, a treasury and now a venue capable of hosting a conference for over 300 eager scientists. The conference ran over 4 days, and was impeccably organised with every detail catered for. 
It was a fantastic meeting where a combination of scientific and clinical trial results, and new advancements in techniques and procedures were presented from key opinion leaders to early career PhD students. There were many outstanding talks and poster sessions that were informative and thought provoking. I am already employing many ideas in my research inspired from the conference. There were also organised evening networking programmes held which gave the opportunity for conference delegates to discuss research ideas, strategies and potential future collaborations. 

I thoroughly enjoyed this meeting and can honestly say it has been the most useful and inspiring conference I have attended thus far. I have no doubt it will benefit me in my future work and in the potential collaborations which are now in discussion since the meeting. I would like to thank Action for Pulmonary Fibrosis sincerely, for the financial support to attend this conference which has greatly expanded my knowledge into lung and airway fibrosis.
